Press Release:
U.S. Senator Dean Heller                                          
For Immediate Release:                                                               Contact: Chandler Smith
January 18, 2013






 
202-224-6244           
House Speaker John Boehner Agrees: No Budget, No Pay

(Washington, DC) – Momentum behind Senator Heller’s No Budget, No Pay legislation continues to build, just days before Senator Heller will re-introduce the legislation in the 113th Congress. Today, House Speaker John Boehner (R-OH) released portions of his closing remarks for the House Republican members retreat, claiming in part, “The principle is simple: no budget, no pay…”

“The message is clear. The time is now for the Senate and House leadership to immediately bring up my ‘No Budget, No Pay’ legislation for an up-or-down vote. I’m pleased to see the Speaker’s support for such a common-sense approach that will finally force Congress to takes its responsibilities seriously. I will be re-introducing the bill next week, and look forward to its swift passage,” said Senator Dean Heller.

Senator Heller’s “No Budget, No Pay” legislation requires Members of Congress to pass a budget in order to receive pay. 

The Speaker released these remarks earlier today:

“’Before there is any long-term debt limit increase, a budget should be passed that cuts spending. The Democratic-controlled Senate has failed to pass a budget for four years.  That is a shameful run that needs to end, this year.

‘We are going to pursue strategies that will obligate the Senate to finally join the House in confronting the government’s spending problem.  The principle is simple: no budget, no pay. ...

‘A long-term increase in the debt limit that is not preceded by meaningful and responsible reductions in government spending might avert a default, but it would also invite a downgrade of our nation’s credit that damages our economy, hurts families and small businesses, and destroys jobs.’”

Senator Heller initially introduced “No Budget, No Pay,” during his first term in July 2011. Since then, the legislation has garnered numerous cosponsors, including Democrats and Republicans, and was considered during a hearing of the Senate Committee on Homeland Security and Governmental Affairs. 
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